

## Memorandum Office of the Administrative Judge Ninth Judicial District

TO:

All Justices and Judges

All Law Clerks and Secretaries to Justices and Judges

Ninth Judicial District

FROM:

Hon. Alan D. Scheinkman

Administrative Judge, Ninth Judicial District

DATE:

May 6, 2014

SUBJECT:

JOSEPH F. GAGLIARDI AWARD FOR EXCELLENCE CEREMONY

THURSDAY, MAY 29, 2014 - 3:00 P.M.

The Westchester Bar Institute has established the Joseph F. Gagliardi Award for Excellence which is to presented to outstanding employees of the court system in the Ninth Judicial District.

The recipients of this year's award are Mary Haran, Associate Court Clerk to Hon. J. Emmett Murphy, Guardianship Part, 9th Judicial District and Gretchen Walsh, Esq., Principal Law Clerk to Hon. Alan D. Scheinkman, Administrative Judge of the 9th Judicial District.

The award ceremony will be held on Thursday, May 29, 2014 at 3:00 P.M. in the Joseph F. Gagliardi Memorial Courtroom (Room 200) on the second floor of the Richard J. Daronco Westchester County Courthouse Annex, 111 Martin Luther King Blvd., White Plains, New York. A reception will follow.

We all held Judge Gagliardi in high esteem. Please arrange your schedules so that you will be able to attend. Judges will assemble in robes in the jury room behind the Courtroom at 2:45 p.m.